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AGENDA # July 21, 2009

Alameda County Fire Department

Proudly serving the !intncorporated Areu of Alammeda County
and the commumities of San Leandro, Dubiin and the
Lawrence Berlaley National Laboratory

June 30, 2009

Honorable Board of Supervisors
County of Alameda

1221 Oak Street, Suite 536
Oakland, Califorma 94612-4305

Dear Board Members:

SUBJECT: EXTEND THE CONTRACT WITH EMERGENCY SERVICES
CONSULTING, INC., FOR CONSULTANT SERVICES FOR
FIRE DEPARTMENT STRATEGIC PLANNING, REQUEST

FOR PROPOSAL (RFP) NO. 900492

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the Purchasing Agent to negotiate and sign the first amendment to
extend Master Contract No. 900492, Procurement Contract No. 3887, with
Emergency Services Consulting, Inc., (Jack Snook, President), Wilsonville, OR, to
provide strategic planning for the Alameda County Fire Department (ACFD). The
term of this contract extension shall be five months, beginning on approximately
August 1, 2009 and ending oh approximately December 31, 2009. This extension
is for time only.

DISCUSSION/SUMMARY:

On March 31, 2009, File No. 24523, Item No. 28, your Board authorized the
Purchasing Agent to enter into a four-month contract with Emergency Services
Consulting, Inc., to develop a strategic plan for the ACFD. The plan would provide
a core structure to address areas such as administration, operations, customer
service, decision-making, growth opportunities, and revenue potential for the next
five to seven years. The strategic planning process was designed to develop
initiatives and ensure that the ACFD is able to provide the highest level of service
possible to the communities it serves.

Established in 1993 as the result of a consolidation of several fire districts within
the County, the ACFD developed its first strategic plan at its inception to establish
core values to guide the department. ACFD is currently in the process of
reviewing and evaluating its mission, vision and values statements and has
undertaken the strategic planning process to address the challenges and
opportunities of the future and to align itself with Alameda County’s Strategic
Vision.
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This extension will allow additional time necessary for the ACFD to complete the
strategic planning process. The contract allows for this extension by mutual agreement.

SELECTION CRITERIA/PROCESS:

A Request for Proposal (RFP) was issued to 18 vendors on September 25, 2008 and
resulted in nine responses. Representatives from the Alameda County Fire Department
evaluated the proposals. Emergency Services Consulting, Inc. was the highest scoring
qualified vendor. They had satisfaciory references and significant experience developing
strategic plans for public safety and fire organizations. They subcontracted with CGR
Management Consultants, a certified SLEB, for a total of 20% of the contract value.

FUNDING:

Funding for this program will be included in the Alameda County Fire Department

FY 2009/2010 budget and will be requested in subsequent budget years. No additional
appropriations are required and there will be no increase in next County cost.
Respectfully submitted,
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Sheldon D. Gilbert /pPAE_ 1 K. Nakao
Fire Chief, Alameda County Fire Department Director, General Services Agency
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